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Mr. Chad Henderson  
 
For demonstrating exceptional leadership and project management 
acumen as Federal Project Director (FPD) for the $224 million 
Physical Sciences Facility (PSF) Project at the Pacific Northwest 
National Laboratory. The PSF provides research capabilities that will 
enable the Office of Environmental Management to proceed with 
accelerated cleanup under the Hanford Tri-Party Agreement.  FPD 
since 2004, Chad applied strong functional and technical knowledge 
and outstanding leadership and project management skills to 
successfully lead his Integrated Project Team.  Facing severe fiscal 
constraints, in addition to regulatory and mission related requirements 
of the three sponsoring agencies, Chad developed creative alternatives 
and opportunities for cost reductions that enabled the Department to 
enhance the project scope. His exceptional performance resulted in the 
delivery of the PSF on schedule and under budget with LEED Silver 
certification. Well done! 
 
Steven Chu 
Secretary of Energy       March 2011 


